
 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Senate Bill 139 

 

I had the worst trouble with the insurance company and prior authorizations this year which 

took nearly a month to get straightened out.  They made me try a new medicine instead  allowing the 

medication I had already been on which was working just fine and I ended up almost going to the 

emergency room as I broke out in a rash.  OxyContin ER seems to work for me to maintain a halfway 

decent life. Why do I have to go through all this pain and suffering for the insurance company to try new 

stuff I feel like I am a guinea pig for them.  I have two grandkids that I take care of and it is difficult 

enough to have to deal with them.   I have had them since they were three years old and now they are 

nine years old.  Please tell the insurance companies to quit trying to be doctors.   

 

      Pedro Falcon 


